
My name is Morgan Adams and I am submitting written testimony in opposition to HB 3063.  
 
On August 19, 2017 I gave birth to a 5lb 1oz baby girl. Normally this would be a cause for celebration, but even more so 
because I could have very well lost my little girl. I was given the dtap vaccine at 33 weeks gestation and my precious 
baby girl immedietly stopped moving and growing. She was later diagnosed at 37 weeks 6 days gestation with IUGR and I 
was induced at exactly 38 weeks.  
 
Under the current guidelines with OHA, this and hundreds of other vaccine related injuries do not qualify for a medical 
exemption. Passing HB 3063 disregards what parents like me feel is best for their child and puts thousands of children at 
risk. I strongly urge you to vote no on HB 3063. Thank you. 
 


